
 

 

 

 

 

MEETING MINUTES 
 
 

Commission on Aging–Social Isolation and Transportation Committee Meeting 
Monday September 12, 2024 
Location:2000 Alameda de las Pulgas, San Mateo 
 
Commissioners Present: Liana, Leth, Uhl, Vico 
 
Staff: Present: :Anna Sawamura, Shawne O’Connell 
  
Public Present: Lynn Spicer, Margaret Baggerly, (SamTrans), Adele Ryono, (Youth 
Commissioner), Gabriela Flores, Maria Gongora (Senior. Services. Associates. Puente 
de la Costa Sur) 
 

1. Call to Order 
 

Commissioner Liana welcomed committee members at 3:01 pm. 

2. Note taking 
assignment 

Commissioner Liana agreed to take notes. 

3. Public Comment Members of the public introduced themselves  

4. Approve Meeting 
Agenda for 
September 12 

Motion by Commissioner Leth seconded by Commissioner Uhl.  Agenda 
approved. 

5. Approval of 
Minutes from the 
July 11 
Committee 
Meeting  

Motion by Commissioner Uhl seconded by Commissioner Leth. Minutes 
approved. 

6. Intergenerational 
Connections 
Survey 

Adele Ryono reported that surveys are being distributed by high schools in 
the San Mateo County area. She will report on results at a future meeting. 

7. Discussion on 
Goal Setting for 
the Social 
Isolation and 
Transportation 
Committee 

Goal: Pursue Social Isolation further after clarification and information from 
Supervisor Canapa's Office on county priorities. Also connect with Age 
Friendly, Villages and other senior organizations to coordinate efforts and 
note activities already in place. 
 
Goal: Be informed and advocate all sources of transportation in San Mateo 
County. 

8. Sam Trans 
Report 

Lynn Spicer reported that Sam Trans received a prestigious Public Transit 
Award. Free rides will be provided on all transit services on 09/16 as a thank 
you to all riders from Sam Trans. 
Cal Train will launch the E Train and there will be events and celebrations at all 
stations on 09/21 and 09/22.  
Zones have been removed from the same day services and riders may ride 
anywhere in the Redi Wheel area. 
 
Margaret Baggerly met with Stephanie Figeria (Director of Nutrition Services –
PVI Meals on Wheels) on collaboration. 
Geographic Coverage: Millbrae to Portola Valley (not Coastside). 
600-700 seniors (income qualified as well as private pay). 

 
 

 
 

 
 



Margaret met with staff and volunteer drivers on 08/20/24 and they are excited 
to deliver this information to homebound seniors. The trifold is being finalized 
to go to print to get to Meals-on-Wheels drivers. Margaret will also reach out to 
SF which includes cities (north of Millbrae) as well as Senior Coastsiders and 
Pacifica. 
 

9. Announcements Discussion of letter to the supervisors regarding their support and 
implementation of the shuttle service was put on hold for further discussion 
when Commissioner Taylor is present. 

10. Identifying Co-
Chairs to Lead 
the Committee 

Commissioner Uhl has agreed to be Co-Chair of the committee and 
Commissioner Vico has offered to provide computer assistance as needed. 

11. Adjournment Motion by Commissioner Uhl seconded by Commissioner Vico. The 
meeting was adjourned at 4:30 p.m.  The date for the next meeting is 
October 10, 2024 at 3:00 p.m. 

 


